
 

Dear Little Chapel on the Boardwalk family, 

In the many places where I have served as 
Pastor, Associate Pastor, and Youth 
Director; during the summer things really 
slow down. 

I have served in places where Bible studies 
stop, where Sunday school is cancelled, 
where worship services get combined. I 
was even in a church where the choir took 
the whole summer off, not just one month 
but the whole summer.   

 

 

In most places the summer is not the best 
time to start a new program…at least not if 
you want people to attend.   

But, being here at Little Chapel, things are 
different. Oh, the attendance at our 
“inside” service at 10:30 is lower, but that 
is more than made up for by our beach 
service.   

So far this summer we have averaged 120 
worshippers at our 8 am service at access 
#4.  I tell everyone who asks me about our 
beach service that it took great vision for 
Little Chapel 10 years ago to start this 
service.  It took a leap of faith and a 
willingness to try something new.  And it 
has worked.  

It’s worked not only in how it has increased 
our attendance, it has worked in how it has 
been a meaningful experience for those 
who worship at that service; especially the 
visitors.  I have heard many people who are 
here on vacation express their 
appreciation that Little Chapel has that 
service.   

On more than one occasion I have had a 
woman come up to me and say that the 
beach service is the only service her 
husband will attend. That when they go 
back home he won’t go to church, but he 
will come to the beach service.  

 

                  (continued on page 2) 
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Maybe it is the shortness of the service, 
maybe it’s being outside, maybe it’s the 
informality…maybe it’s a combination of 
all those things, but the ministry, the 
outreach the beach service provides can’t 
be measured in numbers really; it is 
measured in how it affects people. 

The beach service does draw many 
visitors, some who are simply visiting for 
the week, some worship at other churches 
in Wilmington and like to get away from 
their own church for a Sunday or two and 
worship at the beach.   

 

 

In an attempt to be able to answer 
questions visitors have, we are attempting 
to help Little Chapel members stand out 
from the rest of the crowd.  We now have 
visors for Little Chapel members to wear 
that will identify them as members of the 
church and thus allows a visitor to seek 
them out if they want to ask a question 
about the church.  

If you would like to have a visor, they will 
be available at the beach service.  This will 
help Little Chapel folks to be more visible. 

Hope to see you in church this Sunday, 

Blessings, 

Pastor Pat  

 

 

 

Additional pictures can be viewed at 

www.littlechapel.org 
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           JULY LITURGUSTS                                                                          OFFICERS of the MONTH                                                                       

           7/1    Gary Kohunsky                                                                       Susan Long & Jim Alexander                                                                            

           7/8    Harry Paterson 
           7/15  Sherry Lovette 
           7/22  Harriett Andrew                                                      
           7/29  Reuben Allen 
                                                                                      

                                         

USHERS 
      JULY 1                       JULY 8                         JULY 15               JULY 22              JULY 29 

       Brenda Parker               Miriam Smith                   Peggy Gentry          Peggy Gentry         Helen Swartz 

       Shirlee Gearhart            Shirlee Gearhart             Debbie Bullard        Judy Gibson           Beth & Ron Price 

       Karen Windham            Hunter or Lisa Jordan     Beckey Smith          Helen Swartz         Debbie Bullard 

       Debbie Bullard               Beckey Smith                   Shirlee Gearhart    Debbie Bullard 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

No June Session Highlights as there was no June 
meeting.      The next meeting will be August 20 

KNITTERS & CROCHETERS 

 
We invite you to join us in the parlor every first and third Wednesday 
of each month 9:30 - 11:30. We make prayer shawls, lap robes, hats, 
scarfs, mittens, and baby blankets. These items are given to comfort 
those in need as a tangible example of God's love and care. 
 
Don't know how to knit...NO PROBLEM. WE CAN TEACH YOU  !
Don't have needles or yarn…NO PROBLEM. WE WILL SUPPLY YOU! 
 
Please make plans to join us in fellowship, laughter and creativity as 
we share our talents to warm others. 
 
Questions  ? Contact Betty Gischel 910- 509-0544 
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Many thanks to long-time LCOB 
member Betsy Akerhielm who 
recently donated her 1928 
Steinway baby grand to Little 
Chapel’s music ministry – the 
piano will be a wonderful addition 
to the choir room.   

God’s blessings on her new home 
in Plantation Village! 

 

CIRCLE #4                      SATURDAY, JULY 28                              

 
 

The mission of Weekend Meals on Wheels is to ensure provision of nutritious 
meals and social contact to senior and disabled persons on weekends and 
other days not covered by the weekday Home Delivered Meals program in 

New Hanover County.  
 

In 1990, volunteers realized that some of the clients they served during the 
week were going hungry on weekends, holidays, and other days that the New 

Hanover County Home Delivered Meals Program did not operate.  These 
individuals, local churches, restaurants, and the New Hanover County 
Department of Aging banded together to meet the need and developed 

Weekend Meals on Wheels.   
It was one of the first programs of its kind in North Carolina. 
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Wednesday Night on the Boardwalk 
July 18   

Pot Luck Dinner & BYOB 
6 pm  to  Sunset   

 
The third event this season will be held on July 18 from 6 pm to sunset. The 

location will continue to be same venue - Duneridge Resort, 2400 N Lumina 

Avenue, Wrightsville Beach next to Access #4. Parking will be permitted and 

free in the Duneridge parking areas. 

 

Dress comfortably and bring your bathing suits and towels! Sign-up sheets 

will be posted prior to the date in the narthex. Please bring family members 

and friends. Looking forward to seeing everyone and good weather on July 

18th! If you have any suggestions concerning this event please share with me 

prior to the event.  

 

P.S. I want to thank everyone who braved the weather on June 20th and 

came out for WNOB. I could not believe what a large group we had plus all 

the wonderful food and fellowship! 

 

Thank you, 

Stephany Del Re’, Congregational Life 
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 2018 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

‘TALES BY THE SEA’ 
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With gratitude, we would like to thank all of the church members who have increased their 

pledges to help with the budget shortfall reported earlier this year.  We are also very pleased 
with the number of families who have signed up for auto withdrawal from their accounts.  Now 

that the summer months are here, and we get busy with family events, holiday planning and 
house guests; sometimes we don’t get to church, and therefore our weekly pledges get 

neglected.  The auto withdrawal enables you to continue giving without having to worry about 
“catching up” later on in the year.  This also ensures that the church finances and operations 
expenses are taken care of through these slower months.  If you would like to start this process 

with your own pledge, and are unsure how to do this, please contact the church office and we 
will help you get started. 

 
I hope that everyone has enjoyed listening to the stories that our monthly speakers have 

shared.  It has been delightful for us to hear how members found LCOB, and why they love 
attending.  We would love to hear your story!  Please contact Pat Hatcher 

(simplepat@msn.com) or Marie Godsell (mariegodsell@gmail.com) if you would be willing to 
share a story on the 4th Sunday of the month.  If you don’t like to speak in public, but would 
like your story to be told, we would be happy to read it for you.  We are looking for 5 more 
story tellers this year, so please consider sharing yours. 
 

 
Marti Rowlands shared her story at the June 24 beach service 

A Word from the Stewardship Committee… 
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Jim & Ann Martz along with Bill & Jean 

Schild (left in picture) visited the Billy 

Graham Library in Charlotte in June and 

stopped in Southern Pines to visit Martha 

Parker and have lunch with her. 

Martha, former  Office Administrator at 

Little Chapel, is  now Office Administrator 

for West End Presbyterian Church in 

Southern Pines and she provided a 

wonderful tour of their beautiful church 

complex.  

Ann, Jim, Bill & Jean also had a chance  

to meet her pastor, the Rev. Maggie 

Beamguard. Martha is very happy in her 

new position and it was so great to hear 

her latest news. She looks wonderful and 

sends love to all at Little Chapel. 

If you would like to contact Martha, her 

email address is: 
. 

MARTHA@WESTENDPRES.CHURCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Little Chapel’s Brick & Paver Program 

Donate today $125 and receive 3 lines 

of inscription on a RED brick 

Or 

Donate $250 for a BLUE paver which 

allows for 4 lines of inscription 

Forms are available in the Narthex 

 

Please contribute today and leave a 

lasting legacy along the boardwalk 
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See more pictures from this event at www.littlechapel.org 

 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN ‘S HIGH TEA 

JUNE 4 
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NEWS FROM THE WORSHIP COMMITTEE 

The Worship Committee met Monday, June 11 in the Library. 

The Worship Committee is responsible for all worship services. Changes 
made to the format of any service must be approved by the committee. Some 
changes must be approved by the Session. 

At the June meeting it was discussed that members who sign up to be 
communion servers are not always finding a replacement to take their place 
if they are not fulfilling their duties for the time they are to serve. If you are to 
serve, please be on time or find your replacement and notify the communion 
chairman. Be responsible also if you are taking traveling communion. There 
will be no communion in July. 

Flower signup sheet for a special Sunday must have a pink sheet presented 
to Delores to have names placed in the Sunday bulletin. This is filled out in 
order for Delores to have the needed information and must be paid for at that 
time. Each basket is $60.      

 The volume of the chiming of the hour for the service to begin and at the 
end of the service is not heard through the church; therefore David will be 
asked to play the chiming of the hour on the organ. This is standard practice 
in most churches. 

The choir is now on their summer schedule - June and July; and no rehearsal 
on Thursday nights. Rehearsal is on Sunday morning at 9:45 AM in choir 
room. No choir in August.  Special music and favorite hymns. Easy music 
planned. Please come and sing with us this summer. 

Acolytes do not serve during the summer months. There will be a new 
training class beginning in September. Only children who are entering into 
the sixth grade and older will be eligible to become acolytes. Watch for more 
information in the f all. 

All of these duties and many details are required each week and at funerals 
and weddings to have meaningful services at LCOB. 

There will not be a worship committee meeting in July but will resume the 
second Monday in August. 

Iris T Davis 
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Q.  You have been our Director of Adult 

Ministries for 6 months.  Tell us what you’ve 

learned about Little Chapel and its members. 

A.  Little Chapel is a unique church because 

of its location on Wrightsville Beach. Just like 

the beach, it is ever changing to adapt to the 

faith needs of i st  congregation. Leadership 

and members are not hesitant to try 

something new. Congregation members are 

actively involved in many aspects of church 

life, and it is vital and alive because of that.  

Little Chapel has created community for so 

many members, that is what I like best about 

the church.  

 

 

 

Q.  Since Little Chapel did not have an adult 

ministries program, you were asked to help 

create one.  Tell us about that. 

A.  I will admit that is has been a challenge to 

create a new program here at Little Chapel 

because of the many possibilities that exist 

for adult ministry. And this program is never 

going to be “done” being developed. It will be 

a fluid, ever changing process as it grows. 

However, I feel it is important to lay a solid 

foundation for adult ministries so that 

whatever is built will continue to exist into the 

future.  

Q.  What is your vision for the adult ministry? 

A.  My vision of adult ministry is to minister to 

the relational needs of the church 

congregation. Those needs can be addressed 

in many ways including; prayer and worship 

activities, meetings, events, trips, programs, 

and other areas where Adult Ministries can be 

of assistance. Adult ministry needs to serve 

as a vehicle for interaction among the people 

of this congregation.  

Since Little Chapel already has very active 

spiritual and service opportunities, I have 

chosen to focus on le ra ning opportunities &  

socialization. And the congregation will 

continue to see more of that in the next 

couple of months. I want to provide many 

opportunities for congregational members to 

come together in what interests them.  

I am asking the congregation to fill out a new 

survey to help me determine needs and wants 

of congregational members so that what is 

offered is what people want.  It will be mailed 

directly to member 's homes and I am asking 

for honest and open feedback.  

JULY’S STAFF SPOTLIGHT  SHINES ON 

SUSAN OSTEEN 
DIRECTOR OF ADULT MINISTRIES 
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Q.  You’ve were a parish nurse for 12 years.  

Tell us about that.  

 

A. Parish Nursing is an opportunity for a 

church to have an established health ministry. 

I would love to see this type of program 

developed at Little Chapel to continue to meet 

the needs of the congregation.  

 

A parish nurse is a registered nurse 

(RN)specialist who encourages physical and 

spiritual health and wholeness by developing 

and leading programs within faith 

communities. Some possibilities for a health 

ministry included:  

Health education and teaching  

Personal health counseling for faith 

community members  

Coordinating with community health 

resources and acting as a church liaison  

Training and coordinating volunteers in 

support services  

Organizing health support groups  

Assessing congregational and community 

health needs  

Responding to health-related issues such as 

substance abuse, addictions and violence 

within congregational families or the 

surrounding community 

 

Q. You were the founder for SHARDS and 

Little Lambs Day Care & Learning Center.  

How did that come about and are those 2 

organizations still in operation today? 

A.  Both organizations came about because of 

need and I am very proud to have been able to 

be instrumental in the creation of them.  I 

founded Little Lambs in 1987 because the 

church I attended needed a revenue stream 

and the community had no day care center. 

The center grew to include day care for 

children age 2 -school  age, preschool 

program for children 2-6, after school 

program and summer program. When I left we 

had an average of 75 children per day 

attending. This center continues to grow and 

provide child care to the community.  

SHARDS came about in 2006/2007 because of 

lack of access to affordable mental health 

services. This organization brings together 

providers who are willing to see clients for a 

lower fee and then SHARDS supplements 

their cost. This organization also continues 

providing mental health services to the poor 

and uninsured.  

Q.  Health care services played a big part of 

your professional career.   What advances in 

health care since you were a nursing student 

do you think have had the largest positive 

impact?  Any negative impacts? 

A. I graduated from nursing school in 1979 so 

the world of health care has changed 

immensely. There have been many advances 

in surgical procedures, medicines, and 

diagnostics that I believe have had a huge 

impact in saving and prolonging life. We have 

experienced the negative impact of managed 

care systems and the lack of personalization 

in health care.  

Q.   How does living in Wilmington compare 

to life in Wisconsin?   Is there a favorite 

Wisconsin dish or food you can’t get in 

Wilmington?  
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A.  Wilmington and Wisconsin are like two 

different countries. Everything is different 

from topography to culture. It has been an 

adjustment for both Preston & me   . The 

biggest adjustment is the weather and 

humidity. I don’t know if I will ever get use to 

that. Also, we lived in a rural community in 

Wisconsin and did not have the traffic and 

building expansion that is so much a part of 

Wilmington.  

 

The foods that we can’t get here are locally 

made brats &  cheese. We were us de  to going 

to the local meat market and cheese factory 

for fresh products.  

Q.  Beaver Dam is a long way from NC.  It’s 

roughly half way between Chicago and Green 

Bay and also close to Milwaukee.  What sports 

teams do you root for (if any)?  

A.  My family are all die hard Packers fans. 

Always have been, always will be!!!  The 

Packer organization is wonderful, and we are 

proud to be a part of ownership in the 

Packers. We are also Chicago Cubs fans but 

to a lesser degree.  

Q.  If you could outline a perfect day, what 

would you and Preston do? 

A.  Our idea of a perfect day would be 

watching the sunrise over the ocean, 

spending time on the beach, taking a nap 

during the heat of the afternoon, then having 

a delightful evening meal of grilled fish and 

vegetables with good friends.  

Q.  Any final thoughts? 

A.  I encourage everyone to take a few 

minutes to fill out the survey you will be 

receiving so that the adult ministry program 

can be shaped and grow in the way the 

congregation wants it to be. Thank you.   

  

 

 

 

 

 

. 

If you would like to send a note to 

Dianne Matthews, her address 

while staying with her sister is: 

            Dianne Matthews  

            c/o Kay Johnson 

            1040 Cornwallis Rd. 

            Teachey, NC.  28464 
………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Bertha and Debbie Martin have a new 

address: 

1211 Preservation Way 

Apt. 104 

Wilmington, Nc  28405 

………………………………………………. 

Reverend Patrick & Marcia Rabun 

Will  renew their marriage vows 

Friday, July 27, 2018 

2 – 3 pm 

Little Chapel on the Boardwalk 

Presbyterian Church 

RSVP:  brinddd@gmail.com or 

206.225.4662 
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There is no TECH TALK scheduled for 

July and August.   Look for a new 

monthly Brown Bag lunch program 

starting this fall which will include 

conversation about technology, our 

electronic devices, and how we can 

make good use of them.

 

Yoga will continue for the summer on 

Monday and Wednesdays at 10 am. 

Cost is $10 per session or $80 for 10 

sessions.  

There will be NO Yoga on Wed. July 4 

 

 

An Adult Ministry Survey will be mailed to 

each member of Little Chapel. Please take 

the time to fill out so that the program can be 

shaped and grown in the way the 

membership wants. Please return the survey 

to Little Chapel via mail, bring it to church 

and place it in the basket in the Narthex, or 

give it directly to Susan or Pat.  

MEMORIALS 
June 

 

Carson Davis 

 Ms. Fredericka Ledford 

Iola Barnhill 

Ms. Fredericka Ledford 

Timothy Karp 

Ms. Barbara Tyndall 

Mrs. D.J. Langford 

Ms. Fredericka Ledford 

Ms. Judith Gibson 

Mr. & Mrs. Reuben Allen 

Ms. Helen Romeo 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Booth 

Laurie Bailey 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Warwick 

Ms. Fredericka Ledford 

Ms. Judith Gibson 

Mr. & Mrs. Reuben Allen 

Ms. Tish Hatley 

Johnnie Baker 

Mrs. Estelle Baker 
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THALIAN TOUR  Wednesday, July 11  

11 am - 4pm 

Lunch at 11:30 am 

 

109 Chestnut St. Wilmington, NC 28401 

Located in historic downtown Wilmington, the Copper Penny offers an eclectic mix of 
appetizers, salads, & sandwiches along with an extensive selection of mixed drinks & beers 

Serving up some of the best affordable food and drinks in Wilmington, the Copper Penny’s 
relaxed atmosphere is the perfect place for lunch, dinner, or drinks with friends 

COST: $8 for tour. Everyone will pay for own lunch 

 

TRANSPORTATION: We will meet at the church by 11:15 am to car pool. If you want to just 

meet us at the restaurant, park in the Thalian Hall parking lot and walk  to the restaurant. 

 

Si -gn  up Sheet is in the Narthex 
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To all of the Little Chapel Family who supported this build with  

Your Hands in the Kitchen 

Hands at the Construction Site 

Contributions toward the Materials used 

And Prayers and Heart! 

 

You are cordially invited to attend the 

Dedication Ceremony for the 2018  

Cape Fear Habitat for Humanity  

Ecumenical Build home 

And the Presentation of the House Keys to Kwanisha & her daughters 

 

Friday, July 13, 2018 

2:00 PM 

1901 Lingo Street, Wilmington, NC 
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Flag Day was June 14 and Oakdale Cemetery in Wilmington marked the occasion by retiring 

American Flags which were worn, torn, or faded. The proper way to retire an American flag is to 

burn it, but it must first be cut into small pieces so it is no longer considered a flag. 

The Sons of the American Revolution, the Daughters of the American Revolution, Boy Scout 

Troop #232, and the Laney High School Jr. ROTC all participated in the ceremony at Oakdale 

Cemetery.  After the burning, the remains of the flags were placed in a special casket created 

by Eagle Scout Tab Taylor. He says the project was very special. 

Taylor says he built the casket for his Eagle Scout project, and this is the second flag retirement 

ceremony that has made use of it. 

Copy the link below and paste in your web browser to see the WWAY-TV feature story they 

aired last month. 

https://www.wwaytv3.com/2018/06/14/boy-scouts-help-to-retire-american-flags/ 

 

 

BOY SCOUT TROOP 232 NEWS 
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This nonprofit opened its doors in 2012 in order to provide supportive and 
trauma-informed services and housing for victims of human trafficking in our area. Their first resident 
for the Centre was referred by the FBI. This person was a young teen mother who had been trafficked 
for three years, since the age of fourteen.   
 
This young teen mother and others who have continued to find this Centre, receive one on one 
counseling, casework, & vocational consulting.  They also have a drop-in center for local victims looking 
for help.  
 

The mission of A Safe Place has always been to provide direct services and build lasting and 
restorative relationships with these victims.  Unfortunately; the need is significant right here in our 
community.  
 
 

  
 
 

Wilmington Area Rebuilding Ministry’s (WARM) only mission is to make homes safer by 
completing urgent home repairs and accessibility upgrades for low income veterans, the elderly, 
disabled, and families.  
 
WARM’s work improves safety by preventing falls and accidents.  In addition to these types of 
situations, repairs to heat and air systems can improve the health of people with chronic respiratory 
conditions. All of this is aimed at allowing people to safely remain in their homes.   Most of this work is 
done by volunteers.  
 
The grant they received from the Little Chapel allowed them to build the workshop seen above. This 
new small building will allow them to build units for some common repairs at their site. Also, they will 
be able to purchase in bulk frequently needed supplies that can be stored there for future uses at less 
cost.  
 
Many of the mission groups that stay at the Matthew House work with WARM while they are staying 
with us.  

LEARNING MORE ABOUT OUR GRANT RECIPIENTS 
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1 Finnlay Donovan 

1 Mirabelle Donovan 

1 Debbie Smith 

2 Britt MacDaniel 

2 Jimmy Vass 

5 Judy Gibson 

5 Ginger Coble Reynolds 

6 Debbie Martin 

7 Katie Alexander 

7 Rebecca Beachy 

7 Jack Homestead 

7 Bryan McIntyre 

8 Steven Miller 

9 Sybel Booth 

9 Dorothy Bridger 

9 Bob Nelson 

10 Leita McCormick 

  

10 Linda Shahaltough 

11 John Smith, Jr. 

12 Margaret McConnell 

12 Sharon Minor 

14 Sherman Criner 

14 Kitty Heinzman 

16 Margaret McIntyre 

16 Bill Schild 

16 Matthew Skiba 

17 Michael O’Neil 

21 Beverly McQueen 

21 Beth Price 

23 Carole Mabe 

26 Marcia Rabun 

27 David Blanton 

27 Cam Dudley 

28 Reuben Allen 

28 Bill Barker 

28 Ashton Hines 

28 John Horton 

28 Bonnie Warwick 

30 Carolyn Bancroft 

30 Paul Hill 

31 Janice Allen 

31 Al Lassiter 
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  Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.)  

   2 West Fayetteville Street 

  Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480  

  Sunday Worshi :p
           

 
8 am on the beach,  Access 4  

           10:30 am - traditional service, Sanctuary 

 

                                      SESSION                                                                  DEACONS                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
      Clerk of Session:  Jean Schild 

Christian Education Scottie Anderson  910-612-7787  Congregational Care Sherry Lovette  910-239-9287 
    Gail Miller  910-232-4626     Stephany Del Re'  252-675-2323 
        
Finance Jim Smith  910-599-7004  Communications Gary Kohunsky  910-352-7579 
 Al Wordsworth  910-256-6970     
     Fellowship Brenda Parker  910-395-1030 
Missions Susan Long  910-256-6105   Barbara Tyndall  910-392-7883 
 Freddye Ledford  910-256-5490     
     Membership Maggie North  910-392-4824 
Personnel & Planning Estelle Baker  910-520-3402   Marti Rowlands  910-262-6611 
 Jane Hughes  910-264-2008     
     Stewardship Marie Godsell  910-679-4200 
Property Jim Bolick  910-617-3380   Pat Hatcher  910-256-5540 
 Jim Alexander  910-231-7941     
        
Worship Janice Allen  910-256-2340     
 Chris McKirachan  732-241-8963     
        

 

            STAFF 

Pastor Rev. Pat Rabun pat@littlechapel.org 
Bookkeeper Joan Denney jdenney@littlechapel.org 
Director of Youth Emily Donovan emily@littlechapel.org 
Office Administrator Delores Dyer delores@littlechapel.org 
Director of Music Ministries David Heinzman david@littlechapel.org 
Custodian Dan Holt danielbholt@aol.com 
Director of Children’s Ministries Angela McConnell angela@littlechapel.org 
Director of Adult Ministries Susan Osteen susan@littlechapel.org 
   

 

910 – 256 – 2819 

info@littlechapel.org 

www.littlechapel.org 
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